COMHAIRLE CHONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS

SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

[image: image1.png]



Terenure/Rathfarnham Area Committee Meeting (2)

Tuesday 14th November 2006

Question No 6
Question: Cllr T. McDermott
"To ask the Manager to arrange to have the unsightly and offensive graffiti which are disfiguring Palmer Park and Pearse Brothers Park  removed?”
Reply:
The Litter Warden will inspect the graffiti at the location in question, initially to identify ownership of the property affected and to assess the extent and nature of the graffiti. A  number of private property owners in the area have recently  been issued with notices by the Council requiring them to remove graffiti from their premises. The Warden will follow up on these notices to ensure compliance. The Council is not responsible for the maintenance or cleaning of private property and therefore cannot take on the responsibility for removal of graffiti in such instances.  
Where public property in the area has been defaced by graffiti the Warden will determine a suitable means by which it can be removed.  Where appropriate, the area will be added to the list of areas to be addressed by the Council’s graffiti removal crew.  Where the graffiti requires to be removed by chemical or other processes the Warden will arrange to have such an area examined by the Council’s specialist contractor.  

